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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS

Chairman
Mr Bob O’Donnell, Tel: 671848

Vice Chairman
Mrs. Linda Cox Tel: 672387

Members:

Mr Frank Elliott Tel: 671424
Mrs Mary Molloson Tel: 678150
Mrs Mary Carver, Tel. 605615
Mrs Wendy Parrett ‘Tel:672687
Mr David Armstrong Tel:704566
Mr David Bell Tel: 679274

Mr Barry King Tel:703570

Mr Bernard Allen Tel: 703360

Clerk: Please contact 01636 671848

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS DATES FOR 2013

DATE: VENUE:
Thursday 7t March 7.30 Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 4 April 7.30 Coddington Community Centre

Tuesday 16t April Annual Parish Meeting 7.30 Coddington Village Hall
Thursday 2" May Annual Parish Council Meeting 7.00 Coddington Village Hall
Thursday 2" May Parish Council Meeting 7.30 Coddington Village Hall

Thursday 6% June 7.30 Coddington Community Centre

Email coddingtonpc@hotmail.com



CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
CHAIRMANS REPORT

As | sit here writing at the end of January, with the snow melted, our
Christmas Tree Carol Service now seems a way off. Despite the wet
weather, the evening was a great success and we are all grateful to
the Village Events Group, the School, All Saint's Church and the WI
for their hard work. Particularly, our thanks go to R S Gray and Son
(Stapleford Lane) for the generous donation of the Village Christmas
Tree. Looking ahead, the Village Events Group is now starting to plan
for the Coronation - 60 Years celebrations. If you would like to help
in some way please contact coddingtonpc@hotmail.com or watch the
village notice boards.

In recent Village News issues we have talked about Notts CC’s Local
Improvement Scheme. Attendances at our meetings and the num-
bers of written suggestions have both been disappointing, but we are
moving forward to seek funding for a number of projects. We hope to
obtain new village signs for Balderton and Drove Lanes, and we shall
be seeking assistance for renovations at the Scout and Village Halls
and to the All Saints’ Church boundary wall. Other plans include
improvements to footpath access in Drove Lane, and the provision of
Village Information display boards. We are also working closely with
Notts CC on the installation of Interactive Road Signs to deter motor-
ists from speeding through the village.

Additionally, we are seeking to extend the public footpath network,
and are also starting to identify suitable trees that perhaps should be
covered by Tree Preservation Orders, but currently are not.

We still need fresh ideas so please come to our next Improve-
ment Scheme meeting at:

THE SCOUT HALL

7.45 PM, 18 MARCH 2013

Some good news to finish - we have just been advised that road
resurfacing is soon to be carried out right along Main Street, from the
Plough/C208 junction as far as the Brownlow’s Hill/C208 junction by
the school, and southwards along Balderton Lane to the 30 mph signs
at the edge of the village. The timescale is from late April to the end
of May 2013.

Bob O’Donnell (Chairman)



COTTAGE TO LET

CODDINGTON TRUST FUND

A vacancy has arisen for a one bedroom cottage at 3

Chapel Lane, Coddington. The cottage is unfurnished

and has a living room, kitchen, double bedroom and a
shower room. There is gas central heating.

For further details, please contact the Clerk, Alasdair
F Morrison, on 01636 700888 or the Chairman, Mrs
Pat Bartley on 01636 703512.

NB: Priority of application will be given to those
suffering financial hardship or whose circumstances
meet the aims of the charity.

3, 5 ¥ Saturday June 1=
l bz | loin us to celebrate the 60™ Anniversary
of the Coronation of H.M. Queen Elizabeth §i

We are planning: - P
A Family Treasure Hunt around the village '*§ 2 K

Refreshmentsin The Coronation Hall LT
A Hog Roast at the Inn on the Green

Watch the village notice boards
for more details nearer the time




ON THE BEAT WITH PCSO MIKE MUNRO

Your Safer Neighbourhood Police Team Update

Some of you may be aware that the benches on the main playing
area off Lancaster Road Coddington have been damaged beyond
repair by unknown individuals.

Your Safer Neighbourhood Team is asking if you the community of
Coddington have any information about this act of criminal damage.
If you do please contact a member of your local Police team on the
numbers given.

Your Safer Neighbourhood Police Team has also received a number
of calls regarding the following:-

Parking Issues.

Dog Fouling.

Speeding Vehicles.

Cycling with no lights and along pavements.

We will be looking at tackling these issues and taking the
appropriate action with the help from a number of internal and
external agencies.

If you wish to meet your local Safer Neighbourhood Police Team
there will be a local Safer Neighbourhood Group Meeting advertised
on the Nottinghamshire Police Web Site.

Please check this site for times dates and locations, where you the
community can come along to discuss any Police or local issues
that may be affecting you as an individual or as a community.

PC 2860 Martin Stannard. 101

ext 8097660.
Work mobile is 07910 336 903

E-mail: martin.stannard@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk



PCSO 8128 Mike Munro. 101

ext 8097660.
Work mobile is 07595 074 234.

E-mail: michael.munro@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8130 Harriet Samson-Bailey 101
ext 8097660.
Work Mobile is 07595 074288

E-mail: harriet.samson-bailey@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Remember you can also call Crimestoppers on 0800 555
111
Your call is Free and Confidential and you may receive a
Reward.

And Finally

A search team were carrying out a warrant searching a house for
drugs when the sergeant of the search team, who was in the
kitchen, found a large quantity of money in the washing machine
drawer.

The sergeant turned to the occupant and said: “I'm going to have to
ask you a question now, are you laundering?”

---------------------------------------------------------------------

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP

;
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday
the 13th March 2013

at Winthorpe Village Hall

. Commencing at 7.30pm .

6
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CODDINGTON POST OFFICE
YOUR LOCAL CONVENIENCE
STORE

For
NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, GREETING S CARDS,
STATIONERY , TOBACCO,BEERS,WINES.,SPIRITS
GROCERIES, DRY CLEANING
CONFECTIONERY FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

NOW OPEN FOR NATIONAL LOTTERY

The news delivery staff would like to thank all the
customers for their generous Christmas gratuities
Opening Times
Monday to Friday 06.30 to 18.00
Saturday 06.30 to 14.00
Sunday 06.30 to 12.00

BOB AND JEANETTE THOMAS
01636 676274

—II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_.

Davies Home Installations
Coddington

e Alltypes of Kitchens fitted
e Bedrooms / Home Office installation
e Bathrooms

Guaranteed workmanship / Fully insured

Contact Paul for a free no obligation estimate
on
01636 703452 or 07725 356054
Email: davieshomeinstallations@btinternet.com

. R BRE BERN BEBER _BOBR B

II_II_II_II_II_II..

\II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_I'
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All Saints’, Coddington

. o OPEN CHURCH .
T T

Wednesday mornings
9-11:30am
Beginning of April to end of September
The church is open for you to come in to look around, to
chat, for a little peace and quiet or to pray

Refreshments available

CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL)
VACANCY FOR PART TIME
PARISH CLERK APRIL 2013

40 hours per calendar month

FOR FURTHER DETAILS PLEASE CONTACT:
HE VICE CHAIRMAN CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCI

coddingtonpc@hotmail.com

CLOSING DATE FOR APPLICANTS
9.00AM MONDAY 18" MARCH 2013




ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CODDINGTON

The Revd David writes....

Good News!... but hard work ahead!
Those who know me well know | am passionate about
understanding what Jesus and the writers of the New Testament
meant by ‘Church’ - the gathered community of God’s people — the
body of Christ — living stones — people. They had no understanding
of Church as a building and for us today the priority must always be
the people.
But in Coddington we do also have a wonderful Church building.

The building we see today has parts dating back to the 13t Century,
but was extensively rebuilt and reordered in 1865 — 2015 will be the

150t anniversary of that work.

But it is a building in need of much care and repair, particularly the
roof. I’'m sure you will have noticed the fencing around it and as I'm
sure you can imagine the cost of repairs to a Grade II* listed building
are a tremendous challenge. Local churches receive no public
funding or central church monies for building work — all funds have
to be raised by the local congregation.

THE GOOD NEWS is that we have recently been awarded an in
principle offer of a grant from English Heritage for £94,000 towards
the first part of repairs to the roof. This money comes from the
Heritage Lottery Fund.

THE HARD WORK AHEAD is that the estimated total cost of
repairs is £184,749. Over 2013 we have to show that we can raise
the other £90,749 in order to receive the grant. At the same time
further investigation work has to be carried out to determine the
exact extent of work required. Some of the money we hope to raise
from other grant making bodies. However English Heritage requires
that we raise money within the local community too. For this we
need your help. We will be putting on various events towards raising
money, please watch out for these and for our ‘Buy a Tile’ Appeal
that we will be launching. If you feel you could help in anyway then
please contact myself or one of the other Church Contacts. Thank
you.

9



Church Contacts
Team Vicar Revd David Anderton
3 Swinderby Close, Newark, NG24 2SY
t. 01636 610485
e. d.anderton1@btinternet.com

Lay Reader. Mike Bache t. 01636 674741
e. mike.bache@ntlworld.com

DCC Lay Chair Hugh Daybell t. 07773330649
DCC Member Barbara Horton

DCC Member Sheila Bache t. 01636 674741
Verger Peggy Harwood t. 01636 707213

For enquiries regarding Baptisms (Christenings) and Weddings please
contact the Team . Vicar

Our Usual Monthly Pattern of Sunday Services

1st Sunday 10.30am Holy Communion
12.00 noon Baptism Service

2"d Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer

3 Sunday 6.00pm Holy Communion

4% Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer

5t Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer

NB Please check the Church noticeboards for variations to this.

10



Our Other Services

9.15am Mondays Short Service of Morning Prayer in Church
(except Bank Holidays)

2pm Mondays Little Fishes in the Community Centre
in school term time

1st Fridays Messy Church in the Community Centre
of the month 3.30-5.30pm

LENT AND EASTER SERVICES
Sunday 24t Mar — Palm Sunday Service @ 6pm
Good Friday 29t Mar — Reflections on the Cross @ 7.30pm
Easter Day 315t Mar — Songs of Praise @ 4pm

Prayer, Pastoral Care and Home Communion
If you would like to add a name to our pastoral prayer list, need to
talk to someone whether about practical, emotional or spiritual
issues or would like to receive Communion at home then please
contact the Team Vicar or one of the Church members listed
above.

Exploring the Bible and Faith
A group meets on Wednesday evenings at 7pm. If you'd like to
know more please contact Hugh Daybell.

Christmas
Our Christmas Services were all very well attended and if you were
at one of them we hope you found them a blessing. Thank you to all
who contributed to the Children’s Society collections especially the
children who saved coins in their Christingle Collection Candles. We
raised over £300. Our Christmas Fair was again happy and joyful
time and thanks to all who supported that. We raised £1281. And
thanks to all who supported the Grand Prize Draw which raised over
£900 towards our Roof Appeal.

11



MOTHERING SUNDAY 10" March
FAMILY SERVICE @ 4pm

Once again we will be celebrating this day which has particular
significance for Coddington with our connection with Constance Penswick-
Smith. We will again be joined by the School Choir and mums will receive
a plant.

CHURCH EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES COMING
UP
Sat 2 March — 1-3pm  Jumble Sale in Village Hall

Sun 3 March — 4.30pm Musical Allsorts Concert
In Church. The Ro-An Music Academy
present an eclectic mix of music from
classical to pop. Entry is free and a collection
will be taken for the Church Roof Appeal.
Refreshments served.

Sat 27 April — 10.30-12.30 Coffee Morning & Jewellery Sale
in Church

Sat 15 June — 2-4.30pm Afternoon Tea & Live Music
in Church

Re:Fresh Choir — Singing for Fun!
Meets 7.30pm Monday evenings in Coddington Community Centre. New

male and female voices always welcome. For more information contact
Emma (07751269405) or Kim (07742127926)

Farewell to Revd Vivian Enever

You may be aware that the Team Rector of the Newark with Coddington
Team Parish is leaving. He is moving to be Rector of a Parish in Dorset in
Salisbury Diocese. Vivian has been in Newark for 10 years and played an
important part in Coddington joining the team. Vivian’s last Sunday in
Newark will be Easter day. We wish Vivian, his wife Olivia and children
Francesca and Cassian well.

12



All Saints’
Little Fishes

A time of songs, stories, prayer, craft, play, tea and a natter!

For babies and pre-schoolers with a parent or carer.

Come and join this friendly welcoming group.

Every Monday during School Term Time, 2-3pm
AtCoddington Community Centre
Cost: £1 per child per session.

THE CHURCH
OF ENGLAND

Diocese of Southwell & Nottingham

All Saints’
at the Community Centre

THE CHURCH
OF ENGLAND

Diocese of Southwell & Nottingham

1st Fridays of month at Coddington Community Centre,
3:30-5:30pm.
Dates: 1st March; NO April; 3" May: 7" June

Activities, songs, story & prayer followed by a shared
family meal

Cost: Adults £2; Children £1 (to max of £5 per family)




CAROLS ROUND THE CHRISTMAS TREE!

Welll The threat of heavy rain on Wednesday, 19t December
meant that we weren't actually singing around the tree, as
planned. Although a disappointment to us all at the time, it
turned out to be another occasion where the people from
Coddington, young and old, came together for an enjoyable
community event.

First of all there had to be a freel We
are indebted to Paul Grey, of RS Grey &
Ml Son for providing us with such a
il splendid one. Situated alongside the
Community Centre, it proved o be an
" impressive landmark and welcome point
of Coddington at Christmas. The festive lights and decorations
were carefully assembled before the tree was erected by a
willing band of Parish Councillors and helpers from the village -
no mean feat! The children from Coddington School had been

invited to A 9 'r" » 4 make their
own suitable . | decorations
beforehand. [EEREEEEEEEEENEE AN \We had
_hoped to be =& = <inging
around the SRR = - ‘“J tree of
course, when i We could have
admired the M children's
work; the ll forecast was

not promising.

Coddington Church bells were rung o summon the residents and
more than 100 people from Coddington and surrounding villages,

14



including District and Parish Councillors, gathered together to
listen to children singing and playing instruments and to join in the
festivities. Thanks to the willing helpers who put up the
decorations, to 'Little Fishes’, who made table decorations and the
playgroups for the paintings, the Community Centre looked bright
and cheerful, as we all assembled - inside after all!

I'm sure everyone would agree
L T that the children gave a most
J impressive performance and
were a great credit to the
_ @ school and its teachers. The
| Refresh Choir entertained us

all with their singing and

|l Reverend David Anderton
acted as a perfect Master of
Ceremonies. Prizes of £10 gift vouchers were awarded to
Kimberley Wright and Ashley Jackson for their Christmas tree

decorations.

There was mulled wine, soft drinks and mince pies for everyone.
- Grateful thanks are due to

Councillor Maureen Dobson
., for her generous contribution
and to the wonderful ladies

- of the WI, who manned the
‘4 kitchen alongside Community
Centre Trustees. Thanks to
all those who made mince pies
for the occasion; thanks also
to Sainsbury's at Balderton

15



and Waitrose, who made a very generous contribution to this
community event.

— /__,' .7 Acollection raised £116.
LA LR Vgt sl 62 for 'Save the Children'.
® 4
% %_; ( - ‘ The Social Events Group,
B oy % g formed at the time of the

Jubilee celebrations,
consists of enthusiastic

i volunteers and
representatives from
various areas and
organisations in the village.
We would like to thank everyone who made a contribution to
'Carols Round the
Christmas Tree', giving of
their time and effort in
planning, decorating, bell
ringing, providing
refreshments, singing and
of course, coming along and

joining in! &2
We are already thinking
about our next venture in -

June, to celebrate the 60 anniversary of the Queen's
Coronation.

The group would very much welcome your ideas and support.
Amongst other things, we are considering holding a monthly
luncheon club at the Community Centre. What do you think?
Do email us at centre@coddington.org.uk or post your ideas or
thoughts in the post box outside the Community Centre main
door.

16



CODDINGTON W I

2013 Coddington Women's Institute enters it's 79th year & our new
programme will soon begin, with arranged speakers, highlighting their
different subjects, various outings & events organised. hopefully to
accommodate most members tastes & interests. Also to enjoy the opportunity
to get together & have fun & a chat.

A regular activity that the Institute has been involved with is the annual Senior
Citizens New Year Lunch, held at The Coronation Hall for residents of
Coddington. It is a four course cooked meal prepared & served by the ladies
of Coddington W.I. recently under the guidance of Marilyn Membury. This
year it was attended by 50 guests. Entertainment was provided by a group
of ladies The Song Birds who sang a medley of popular songs. This is an
annual event thanks to the financial support of the Coddington United
Charities. Money raised by the raffle at the lunch was £148 & from the sale
of W.1. home produced Christmas cards £63 Total £211 it has been donated
to Charities Sue's Place & Beaumond House.

Throughout the year members collect donations along with other W.l.'s
throughout the area to help projects overseas. The Association Country
Women of the World working with Women Worldwide (ACWW) to provide
education in practical skills to support their families & communities through
education & training.

One of our monthly pleasures is 'Swallows' monthly walking group a popular
activity, a different venue is organised by a group member followed by a Pub
Lunch. Husbands Partners or a friend are also invited & you can come alone,
all are made welcome.

In addition to our monthly evening meeting, as an optional extra we enjoy
an afternoon Discussion Group held on the 4th Tuesday of most months
commencing at 2pm. Members may speak about an interest, demonstrate
a hobby, recount an experience, or a holiday or we may discuss a subject
topical in the media.

As a W.1. member there is an opportunity to take advantage of other activities
or events organised by the Federation in other locations in addition to your
local Institute. Indoor Bowls, Tea-Time Tray Bakes, Beading to name a few,
information is made available in our monthly News Letter at our evening
meetings.

Our regular monthly evening is held on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at
The Coronation Hall commencing at 7.30pm. New Members are always
welcome, you may come along as a visitor, alone or with a companion for a
taster before making a decision.

Carole Gilbert.

17



ACHES PAINS ‘ -

" KL SPORTS MASSAGE INJURY
THERAPY

day to day living dont hesitate to call.
Healing massage in the comfort of your own

home. ? -
email: kirtsy(@kl-sportsmassage.co.uk _&X S -

web: www.kl-sportsmassage.co.uk
tel: 07912179283

PULLS STRAINS

COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS SCHEME
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Parish Council is preparing the ground work for a possible Community First
Responders Scheme in Coddington. The project will require funding for equipment
and this aspect is being explored at present. The scheme will only be viable,
however, if there are sufficient trained responders to man it. The Council is there-
fore seeking volunteers to form a Community First Responders group. First Re-
sponders are volunteer members of the community who are trained to respond to
emergency calls through the 999 system in conjunction with the Ambulance Serv-
ice. Responders provide immediate care to patients in their local areas where
distance may delay the prompt arrival of an ambulance. They are trained to deliver
Basic Life Support and defibrillation to patients in Cardiac Arrest, and appropriate
assistance, including oxygen administration, to patients suffering from a range of
conditions.

Volunteers will be fully trained by the East Midlands Ambulance Service and the
group will be equipped with a defibrillator, oxygen masks and other equipment.
We are seeking those aged 18 and over, who are in reasonably good health, want
to learn life-saving skills and have a full, clean driving licence. Anyone able to
give up some free time can volunteer.

A good, very helpful, article “What are First Responders?” can be found at:
www.communityfirstresponders.org.uk

Those interested are asked to contact the Chairman on 671848 or
coddingtonpc@hotmail .com 18



TRADE-ABILITY

Short Training Courses
5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

PLASTERING,
PLUMBING,

BRICKLAYING, PAINTING &
TILING ana DECORATING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T:01636671121 M:07990 521614
www.Trade—-Ability.co.uk
Unit C3a Cressy Holme Farm, Bullpit R oad
Balderton,Newark,NG24 3LZ

Just 5 miles from Coddington towards

[ - Sleaford on the A17. Turn into Brant
Wmm Broughton - Nursery entrance adjacent to
: north side of Fire Station.
Fomiy [T S — High Street, Brant Broughton, LN5 0QX.

From seeds to trees and compost to pots ~
everything for your garden and greenhouse.
Good selection of locally grown produce.

Open - Thursday, Friday and Saturday 10am - 5pm
Telephone: 01400 273012 or 07958 189650 for local deliveries

 —— 'l
VISA E = @ i E ﬂ On-line shopping at www.beckfieldnurseries.com
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Musings From a Newcomer.

As a relevant newcomer to the village | have found the past year interesting as
| have attended several activities and events and found out more about local
organisations. This has enabled me to get to know a wide variety of people.
The jubilee celebrations showed how versatile villagers can be and produced
a spectacular day for all. Then towards the end of the year there was the
Christmas Fare based around the church and village hall which enabled me to
see parts of the village | had so far missed out, together with meeting more
new people. This encouraged me and | attended the Carol service in the
church, when | saw the church in a different light - candle light to be precise.
This gave the church a magical almost mystical feel.

Another Christmas event was the carols round the Christmas tree, which was
a very successful and enjoyable time, despite the wet weather. Having to
move into the Community Centre in no way detracted from the cheerful
singing and Christmas atmosphere. Thanks to all those who put in hours of
organisation for these village events. Our local Re:fresh choir sang at all three
and the school choir and orchestra added an extra dimension to the Carols
round the tree.

Other activities have interested me over the year, one being the new Funki
Exercise class. If you would like to do a little easy exercise, but don’t feel you
want a full blown aerobics class; if you've lost your fitness or agility/ mobility,
or if you've slowed down over the festive season and want to get fit for Spring
this is a good way to get started. There is also the opportunityfor a chat and a
coffee afterwards. (Thursdays 9.30 - 10.30 except 3 Thursday - March 7t,
14t 28t April 4th, 11th 25t )

Another activity that has started this year that | found was good fun was
Boccia, a Paralympics sport. This takes place on Fridays as part of the bowls
club and is a little easier than bowls, well | think it is, but certainly requires
some skill. (Fridays 2 - 4)

D & J’s Coffee and Cake mornings continue on Fridays. Some people have
found it very useful to meet up here and do various activities, such as making
Christmas decorations or doing puzzles. Perhaps you would fancy meeting up
now and then to do something on a Friday morning, or even getting together
with some friends who enjoy the same pastime. Some of the things | have
heard mentioned have been — swapping books, doing jigsaws, craft activities,
a beetle drive. | am sure you can think of other ideas — why not suggest them.
Looking back at 2012 - two events stand out as examples to me of how a
village can work together - the jubilee celebrations and the carols round the
tree. Well done everyone, | look forward to more of this and perhaps becoming
more involved. | have found the centre pages of this newsletter, where there
is a village timetable, very helpful for times, contacts and information. Do go
and look at it and see what you fancy finding out more about.

NIKI WHITBURN
20
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BUILDING & JOINERY SERVICES

Extensions, renovations, maintenance, repairs.

/

Brick work, roofing, soffits and fascias,
doors, windows, plastering, kitchens, tiling, fencing, patios.

Fully insured
Telephone or e-mail for a quote

Nathan Wellard
Tel: 01636 626780 07815 945326
e-mail: enquiries@now-build.com

\II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II

*
~II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_II_I‘

DOG FOULING

While walking around the village, it is noticeable that there are still
some irresponsible dog walkers who do not clean up after their dogs
have fouled the pavements or grass verges

If caught this can lead to a hefty fine(Up to £1000 if taken to court or
a £50 on the spot ticket) More dog owners are now letting their dogs
loose on the green at Thorpe Oaks, If your dog fouls the ground
whilst off the lead it is your responsibility to clear it up. Not
seeing your dog fouling is not an excuse | have been informed
that there have been instances of dog fouling in the Church
Yard and around Well Green, There has been a noticeable
increase of dog fouling during the hours of darkness on
Newark Rd. It has also been reported of dog fouling outside
of the shop The Parish Council would like to

make it clear that anyone seen not clearing up after their dog will be
reported to the District Council or the Police. Dog mess if bagged
can be put into the litter bins as well as the red dog waste bins
PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE KEEP CODDINGTON ROADS AND OPEN
SPACES CLEAN AND HEALTHY FOREVERYONE ESPECIALY THE
CHILDREN 21




Ir an_@%ﬁanotumng org.uk
|anotumng org.uk

Tiger Cubs

Football Training

Structured coaching programme
specifically developed for children up
to 11 years old.

Every Saturday 1.30 to 3pm

Stapleford Lane, Coddington
£3.00 per session

Call Sally Sillery on 01636 687098
If you are interested in joining one
of the Winthorpe & Coddington Tigers
Football teams then please contact
Sharon Cox on 01636 674430

22




UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

CAR VALETING

PROFESSIONAL CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING
QUALIFIED AND EXPERIENCE TECHNICIAN
FULLY INSURED

07403268935

www . . Ccleaningnotts.co_uk

"FREEPHONE TAXIS |
0800 5878864

JUST A FREE PHONE CALL AWAYT

7 SEATER MINIBUS

&bm-é

CONTRACT/SHORT/LONG DISTANCE/AIRPORTS
GENERAL ENQUIRIES 01636 643 745 J

o

23



Smooth Finishings Trent Valley
arden Servi

Plastering & Property Maintenance

Spedialistsin all e :
. . * General garden maintenance
aspects of dry-lining « Grass cutting -
large & small areas * Tree work
* Hedge cutting * Fencing
* Garden clearance

* New builds & extensions * Re-skims
* Rendering « Tiling - floors & walls
 Kitchen fitting » Skirting & doorframes « Competitive rates

* Pointing - General property  Fully insured
maintenance steve@trentvalleygardenservices.co.uk

Call Marcon Call Steve on
07879 338935 WL (VA kX2 kd

PLUMBER AT YOUR SERVICE

@ he
CHRIS LAWSON -~z

NEWARK TEL 01636 687107
OR MOBILE 07790 919465

PLUMBING ALTERATIONS - LEAKS & REPAIRS, TILING.
RADIATORS —- WATER TANKS - CYLINDERS - SHOWERS FITTED
ALTERATIONS TO SHOWERS AND BATHROOMS

Member of Trading Standards Buy With Confidence Scheme
Member of Chartered Institute of Plumbing & Heating Engineering
WRAS / Bpec and Watermark Seven Trent qualified water installer.

Police CRB checked
" PROPRIETOR CHRIS LAWSON,7, COLLIS CLOSE, BEACON HEIGHTS, NEWARK, NG24 2LN
N\ '
24




WALKER PILATES
PRESENTS AEROTONE
A fun way to work out using light
aerobics,and body toning
Monday mornings comes alive
with this easy to follow workout
It sets you up for the week ahead.
A fun and friendly class suitable
for all levels of fitness and all ages

CORONATION HALL
CODDINGTON
9.30 til 10.30am £3.50 per class
Tel Jo 07954575889 or
EMAIL pilates.jo@ntlworld.com

DITCH THE WORKOUT,JOIN
THE PARTY

R.S.GRAY &SON

TIMBER MERCHANTS
STAPLEFORD LANE
CODDINGTON

FENCING PANELS AND
POSTS

GARDEN SHEDS
LOGS BY THE BAG OR
LOAD

Tel 01636 611054

Mobile 07796771556

’-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—-—--
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Fun music and activity = -'
sessions for children
aged 6 months - 4 year's

Book now for a free triall

Classes throughout the week in Balderton,
Coddington, Walesby and Sutton On Trent

Also available for parties and nursery bookings
Please contact Helen Poole

Home: 01636 822705 Mobile: 07929 768970
E-mail:  tambourinetigers@hotmail.co.uk
Website: www.tambourinetigers.co.uk
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?

Mondays
at
Coddington Scout Hall
Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher
Ages 3-18
For more information please call:
Danielle — 01522 696100
Or
Carol — 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,
Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.l.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ
Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

THE EMERGENCY PLAN

Nottinghamshire County Council has requested that Parish Councils
should compile a Community Emergency Plan.

This plan helps the community prepare for an emergency and minimize
any impact. Sometimes the initial response may have to rely on local
people.

The CEP(Community Emergency Plan) is confidential and stored in
a secure location. It covers resources and skills in the community,
temporary places of safety and supporting organisations contact
details.

However, help is needed to ensure that the community is kept informed
during and after an event. It is suggested that a cascade system is
used with named people taking responsibility for notifying others, who
in turn notify further members of the community.

Five initial volunteers are needed, who would then contact five other
people.

If you feel you can help please contact your name with the chairman
Clir. Mr. R. O’Donnell

Thank you for your help.

Linda Cox.(Mrs)

FENCES, GATES AND GARDEN WALLS

Villagers frequently pose queries on these matters. The
information on these subjects is too long to print here, but general
guidance can be found on the internet at:
http://www.planningportal.gov.uk/permission/commonprojects/fence

swallsgates/.

If you have specific queries, Planning Services at Newark and
Sherwood District Council (01636 650000) will give guidance. If
your question or concerns relate to Tree Preservation Orders, you
should ask to speak to the Enforcement staff who may be
contacted on the same number.
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SAFEGAS
| ASSURED

—+— affordable boiler services

® annual boiler servicing
o fuel efficiency checks

® maintenance & repairs

® replacement boiler service
® breakdown cover

® I Ergency response

o friendly & relishle engineers

Call Now 01522 869 953
wany, safegasassured co.uk sﬂfﬁ
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CODDINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Coddington Community Centre opened in 2006 after being built by the
District Council, is sub-let to the Community Association by the Parish
Council, and has excellent facilities that complement those in the Village
Hall. The Community Centre is mainly dependent on income from its
users, donations to the Charity, from fund raising events, with some
valued financial support from our landlord — the Parish Council.

The Community Association, a Registered Charity, now has a new
management committee in place which meets every two months to
manage the day-to-day operation of the Community Centre on behalf
of the neighbourhood:

David Armstrong — Chair and Treasurer — Independent Trustee
Angela Hardwick — Vice-Chair and Bookings Secretary — User Group
Nominated Trustee

Joanne Ayling — User Group Nominated Trustee

Mary Carver — Parish Council Nominated Trustee

Beryl Rimmer — District Council Nominated Trustee

Barry Wellard — Coddington School Nominated Trustee

Maureen Dobson — Independent Trustee

Mike Cox — Independent Trustee

Jackie Armstrong — Independent Trustee

Anne Powell — Clerk

The management committee is ably supported by lan Lawson, who
many of you will have met as the Centre Manager. We are keen to
recruit further trustees, particularly those with business development
or accountancy skills.

We would also appreciate hearing from volunteers willing to help with
various aspects of running the Community Centre, but who might not
wish to be trustees. Alternatively, you may have good ideas for raising
money for the Community Centre or want to get involved in fund raising
activities to support the Charity. Please email
centrechair@coddington.org.uk if you are interested in discussing the
opportunities to help support your Community Centre.

The Centre has a private car park and is a purpose-built,
environmentally-friendly building consisting of two rooms; a medium
size meeting room and a large function room / sports hall.
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Easy to set-up lightweight tables and chairs are included in the room
hire fee, as is use of the well-equipped kitchen. There are changing
areas, with separate toilets and showers, and also a baby changing
room. There is a hearing loop system in both the main hall and the
function room, and a digital projector and free Wi-Fi are available on
request.

If you are interested in making a booking at Coddington Community
Centre, would like to view the facilities, or need further details please
contact Angela on 07985 386638 or via e-malil
centre@coddington.org.uk — reduced rates are available for local
community or charitable events.

Find out what’s on at the Community Centre, the Village Hall, and the
Parish Council on the village website at www.village.coddington.org.uk
If you would like your group to be represented on the website, with
hosting costs paid for by the Parish Council, please email
village@coddington.org.uk

David Armstrong, Chair
Coddington Community Association

KATIE WARD ga (Hons), PGCE
PRIVATE HOME TUITION

Specialising in 11+, SATs rewision and English and
French up 1o A-Level
Telephone: 01636 659790/07714 753642
E: katie@katiewardtuition.co.uk » www. katiewardtuition.co.uk
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Allotment Committee

During the year allotments may become available. We are very keen that
the allotments are fully used so any vacancy will be advertised. Applications
should then be made in writing to the Parish Clerk.If there are more
applicants than allotments then names will go on a waiting list. Preference
will be given to local residents without reference to the date of application.
The following criteria will be used when allocating allotments.

First, for residents within the village who have no other holdings,

Second, for residents within the village who have holdings.

Third, for non -residents.

The clerk will then notify successful applicants. They will then be inducted
to their allotment.

Allotments are an excellent amenity and should be valued greatly. We expect
the allotments to be worked and kept in good order.

Committee members can be contacted through the Parish clerk or from
details in the Coddington Village News

CODDINGTON LORRY WATCH

How It Works?
* Local observers note details of vehicles that may be misusing the route
*  Details are then handed to the parish co-ordinator for administration or
can be sent direct through to Trading Standards online using
Nottinghamshire County Council website which has a dedicated Lorry Watch
section. http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/home/business-
economy/tradingstandards/lorrywatch.htm
* Trading Standards enforce the weight restriction on behalf of Highways.
* Trading Standards will then use the information as intelligence and
coordinate our future Enforcement action accordingly.
Exemptions
Some vehicles are permitted to use weight-restricted routes and these may
include:
* Vehicles loading or unloading within the restricted area
*  Emergency vehicles
*  Vehicles in the service of the local authority in pursuance of its statutory
powers or duties in connection with premises along the restricted route
*  Building and industrial demolition operations

Public utility services along the route
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FORTHCOMING VILLAGE MEETINGS

LOCAL IMPROVEMENT SCHEME
At the Scout Hall
7.45 pm, 18 March 2013

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
At the Village Hall
7.30 pm, Tuesday 16 April, 2013
Includes DVD film of Coddington’s 2012 Diamond Jubilee
Events

and Preview of 2013’s Coronation 60" Anniversary Cele-
brations

CODDINGTON ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING
At the Village Hall
7.00 pm, Thursday 2 May 2013

All Village residents are very welcome. It is your op-
portunity to give your views and to learn what is being
done for Coddington
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DECORA TIN'G
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INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR
WALLPAPERING

RELIABLE PROFESSIONAL SERVICE
COMPETITIVE RATES

FULLY INSURED

FREE QUOTATIONS

Tel: 01636 677338 Mob: 07977 039358

mark@mdsdecorators.co.uk

A hew

AEROBICS

class starting 7t February

Thursdays 9:30 - 10:15am
Coddington Village Hall

The class will be adapted for all ages & fitness levels, includin
back injuries etc

For more information and to book please call

Sue Hargreaves 01636 611474




SRS

Do you want to discover the

story?
Find your soldier with Newark Military

Research

Hello, | am a neighbour of yours in the Coddington Parish.
| am offering a service to research the records for those that served
in the First World War. | research all British Regiments and my
specialism is the men of the Regiments of Nottinghamshire and
Lincolnshire.

With the 100th Anniversary of the start of the First World War
approaching in 2014, | would like to help you research and share
with you the story of your soldier.

There will be a discount for ‘early bird’ neighbours!

For more details, please see the website

www.newark-military-research.co.uk
Or contact me at
mail@newark-military-research.co.uk
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Village Hall News
CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL

Available for hire

40’ x 24’ hall with 3m projector screen, hearing loop, sprung dance floor,
toilets and well equipped kitchen. Seats up to 100. £7 per hour fully
inclusive.

Also smaller meeting room with tables and chairs which seats 12 -15
people at £5 per hour

For further details and booking information — contact Mrs Jane Hedge
01636 673663

‘Village Ventures’ at the Village Hall
The current season of Village Ventures has seen us enjoy two superb
performances.

Mazaika on Nov. 16" gave us a part serious, part light hearted mix of
Classical arias Russian soul and gipsy passion.

Their command of their instruments was total, Sarah displayed all
facets of the violin/fiddle and Igor’s ability on his wonderful electronic
accordion was superb, in addition his fine tenor voice completed the
experience.

There was something for everyone in this enjoyable evening with this
charming and talented couple.

The Hut People on Feb 15t. Sam and Gary are an unusual folk based
combination, Gary plays a huge collection of strange and wonderful
percussion instruments accompanied skillfully on the accordion by
Sam.

Their enthusiasm for their music was infectious as they took us
around the world in music. The return to (northern) England was
dramatic with Sam’s clog dance. The village hall rocked, literally.

If you missed these events, the next one is a return of The Church
Fitters

20 Apr 2013, tickets from Bernard Allen 703360, Isobel Turner
708781 or Irene Bell 674574.

Book early to avoid disappointment.
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP NEWS

Our members and friends had two get-togethers over the Christmas
period — firstly before Christmas at the Inn on the Green enjoying
their excellent Christmas dinner and then on Boxing Day having a bit
of welcome exercise to walk off all the food on a local walk around
and about the village in lovely weather and avoiding the muddiest
parts of the paths!

Our monthly speaker meetings continue until May on the third
Thursday of the month, 7:30pm at the village hall -see list
elsewhere.

This year we are celebrating our 10" birthday and the first event will
suitably mark the occasion. Helped by NCC Local Improvement
Scheme funding and in partnership with Notts CC archaeologists we
will be recording the church graveyard.

But we will need your help!

Sometime early in March you will see the archaeologists with their
surveying equipment mapping all the headstones around the church.
Once that is done it will be “all hands to the churchyard” to get all the
inscriptions recorded. There will be no invasive techniques used and
training will ensure that no harm is done.

The end result for the village will be an accurate plan and list of all
extant graves, together with a photographic record and condition
survey. This will be publicly available so that anyone hunting their
relative’s graves will be able to find them - as long as have a
gravestone. Also of course no more information on gravestones will
be lost once this is done. If you would like to help, just get in touch
either by phone or via the website www.coddington.org.uk

Isobel Turner (Chairman) Tel 708781

37



CHARITY FUNDRAISER EVENT: CURRY MEAL AND

MUSIC NIGHT COMMUNITY CENTRE 13T™H APRIL 7.30-
11PM ( CURRY AND CAVALIERS)

| am organising a fund raiser for Beaumont house and Cancer

research on the 13™ April . The evening will be a curry meal and music
by The Cavalier Dance Band. The various types of curry will be
provided by the internationally famous S@A Foods of the World based
in Derby. The music will cover a wide age group from swing to pop
we could even include some old time barn dances if anyone wanted
them. A good time will be had by all!

The event is in memory of our singer Simon Davies ( an ex Newark
Councillor) who we lost to cancer last year.

Tickets will be available from several sources but for the purpose
of this notification from me and can be booked by phone or email

after 7 feb.
Tickets will cost £10 per person. And times are 7.30pm-11pm.

| hope that many in the village will support the event and look forward
seeing you all there.

Best Regards Tony Dawes

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

01636 703002

Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
Fast Drying , Low Moisture
Leather Clean & Protect
SUPERB Value for Money
FREE On-Site Quotation

FREE Spot and Stain Remover

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.
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STOP ARR DEP

4 Coddington Beaconsfield Drive 11.25 11.40
5 Coddington Penswick Grove (op No 5) 11.45 12.00
6 Coddington Old Hall Gardens (op No 11) 12.05 12.20
7 Coddington Brownlows Hill, 12.55 13.20

Valley View Cottage

8 Coddington The Green 13.25 14.10
9 Coddington Stapleford Lane, 14.20 14.40

MOBILE LIBRARY

Wooden houses
Dates 2013

Ring Tel: 0845 026 7972 for dates

YW -architecture

+ planning consultants

Design & Planning Consultancy delivering all aspects of
Architectural Services — no charge for initial consultations :

Feasibility Studies | Extensions & Alterations | Conversions | New Build
Planning & Building Regulation Submissions
Domestic | Residential | Retail | Commercial | Mixed-Use
Education | Healthcare | Leisure | Industrial | Charitable

Additional Services include :

CAD Draughting Services | Marketing Floor Plans
Land Registry Compliant Lease Plans | Licensed Premises Plans

Verve Architecture Ltd

South Church House office 01636 700805

25/26 Market Place mobile 07881 806706
Newark-on-Trent skype  verve.architecture
Nottinghamshire email  mail@vervearchitecture.co.uk
NG24 1EA web www.vervearchitecture.co.uk
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1st Coddington Brownies (Girlguiding for age 7-10 years)

We started the term by completing the Crime Prevention badge and
would like to thank police officer and parent Andy Garner for his
wonderful talk on stranger danger and preventing burglary. The girls
really enjoyed presenting their plays which showed how to stay safe
in a range of situations. On this special evening Andy’s daughter Amy
took her promise along with Harriet and Bryony.

If you would like your daughter to become a member of 15t Coddington
Brownies you can no longer do this directly through a leader. Please
go to www.girlguiding.org.uk and follow the links through JOIN US
which will allow you to safely put in your child’s details and choose a
pack you would like her to join.

18T Coddington Brownies has a long waiting list and although it is
hoped long term a second pack may open | would advise that you put
your daughter on the waiting list as early as possible. If you would be
interested in helping run a second pack please email
Ibunkle@yahoo.co.uk

Thank you to all who support us,

Laura Bunkle - Unit Leader

1st CODDINGTON RANGERS

Helen Aldridge, Guider in Charge, Newark Rangers

01636 627083

D & J’s COFFEE & CAKE MORNING

Every Friday 9 .15am — 11.15am
This new venture has now started at The Coddington Community Centre
and the organizers have transformed the Function Room into a stylish
café where people can meet friends, chat and enjoy a drink and a cake.
There is a wide range of drinks and the organizers are open to further
suggestions as to what customers would prefer.
WHY NOT COME ALONG AND SEE FOR YOURSELVES!!
Further details from Joanne 07505178695




1ST CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP

We saw a great finish to 2012 with a number of Chief Scout awards
being presented in Beavers, Cubs and Scouts. Receiving this award
is a great achievement as it takes Beavers and Cubs 2 years and
Scout 3 years to complete all of the tasks involved.

In the last edition | mentioned that my Cub Leader Mark was having
to step down from his role due to a change in circumstances,
fortunately for us he is able to continue for another year giving me a
little time to find someone to take over his role.

If you are interested or know someone that may be interested in
running a lively Cub Pack please contact me for a chat — No previous
experience of Scouting is necessary.

At the moment Mark, assisted by the other leaders, is in the process
of organising a Group Camp at Walesby for the end of May.

This year 1st Coddington is celebrating 75 years of Scouting in
Coddington so if you were a member and have any old photo's or
memorabilia | would love to take a look and maybe include them on
our website.

It appears that 1st Coddington Scout Group is the place where children
want to be. This has resulted in our numbers reaching a level where
we cannot accommodate everybody in the hall with the help that we
currently have on a Scout night. | have looked at a number of options
to enable us to move forward. The long term solution is to reduce our
numbers at the lower end of the group so that our numbers in Scouts
reduce to a more manageable level.

Fund Raising

Quiz Night

My thanks to all who turned out in the snow on the 19th Jan for our
quiz night. Thanks to your participation we raised £516 for group funds.
My thanks to my wife Amanda for all her hard work and all who helped
to make the night a success.
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Rag Bag

At 1st Coddington Scouts we collect textiles to raise funds, the old
clothes etc are redistributed to the needy if possible, otherwise they
are sent to be made into industrial rags. Basically anything you would
put into one of the many plastic bags that come through your door,
we collect. We are paid 50 per kilo which goes directly into group funds.
If you have anything for us and cannot get out, give myself or Amanda
a call and we will be happy collect it from you.

200 Club.

The Group has a 200 club lottery which can be joined for £10 per year.
For this you will be assigned a number which is entered into a monthly
draw. The prizes are 1st = £15, 2nd = £10, 3rd = £5.

The money raised is put into the group to help with the building
maintenance.

If you would like to join our 200 Club please complete the slip below
and return it to Amanda at 28 Stirling Drive, Coddington, NG24 2TB.

You can have more than one number.

Please enter me into the 1st Coddington Scout 200 Club.
| enclose £10 for a year subscription.

Thank You to all who are supporting the Scout Group, your help as
ever is greatly appreciated.

Malcolm Baker Group Scout Leader
01636647119
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP
THE FORMATION OF CODDINGTON W.I.
The Founding of the Women's Institute.

The W.l. movement was formed in Stoney Creek, Canada in 1897,
when Adelaide Hoodless addressed a meeting for the wives of the members
of the Farmer’s Union. It was set up to revitalize the rural communities and
to encourage women to become more involved producing food for the First
World War.

On 16" September 1915 the first British meeting was held at
Llanfairpwll on Anglesey in North Wales. By 1916, 40 W.l.s had been formed
and Lady Denman was appointed chairman.

The minutes of the WI show the Coddington ladies were very active
supporting the original ethos of the Canadian Founders. The following
records are the main resolutions and achievements from 1934 to 1954.
Coddington Women's Institute is founded.

On Wednesday February 7" 1934 a meeting was held in the
Methodist School Room to discuss the desirability to form a branch of the
W.I. at Coddington. Mrs Davies, Voluntary County Organiser came from
Southwell to explain the objects of the W.l and the manner of forming a
branch. Those attending were : - the Mrs Barker, H. Kelham, Beet,
Margerisson, Burgess, Mumby, Campion, Naylor, Cargill, Richards, Clarke,
Robinson, Ross, Handbury, Henton," Simpson, J Hollingworth, Hough,
Ingram, Thorpe, Jackson, Thurtle, J Kelham, Winfield.

The Misses Gomer, M Sharpe, Simpson, M Simpson.

Mrs Thorpe then proposed and Mrs Barker seconded that a branch

should be formed. The resolution was carried unanimously. A further

meeting was arranged to be held on Tuesday 20" February 1934 at 7pm
and all who wished to join would be enrolled as members.

26 ladies attended on that day at the Methodist School Room. Mrs
Thorpe proposed and Mrs Simpson seconded that Mrs Davies should take
the Chair. 12 members were elected to sit on the committee. It was proposed
by Mrs Ross and seconded by Mrs Hollingworth that Mrs Thorpe should be
elected as President of the branch. Mrs Winfield — secretary, Miss Gomer
as Treasurer. The second Tuesday of the month at 7.pm was chosen as
the meeting day to be held at the Methodist School Room.

May 15t 1934 : -The Institute gained second prize of £1 for “Tray of
Produce” Class at Newark Agricultural Show, to this money was added the
17s 9d raised from guessing the weight of the cake and put towards buying
a pianoforte.

43



August 14t - A second hand piano was purchased for £10. It cost £1 to
repair. The president announced that they were to purchase a small pig for
which tickets could be available.

September 11t:- It was announced that the profit from the Pig Tickets was
£2.6s.3d, only it did not say who had won the pig!!!!
1935: - Whist Drive and Dance to be held to raise money in aid of Old Folks

Tea. The date for the old folk’s tea was to be held 29t January, open to
people of 65 and over, widows and widowers.

July :- A suggestion box question was “Could the WI help in any way to
have the Council houses built”.

September: -The President said that the Church Council was doing all it
could to raise money to repair school playground and asked if members
could help in any way. It was decided to hold a concert to aid the Playground
Fund. It raised £4.0s.3d.

1936:- January: - Old Peoples Tea arranged to be held in Day Schoolroom
followed by a concert. Folk dancing was enjoyed at the end of the meeting
February: - Birthday Party was held; 34 members each bringing a friend,
enjoyed entertainment provided by Newark and Collingham members.
Songs, folk dancing and a sketch.

April:- Mrs Campion gained a Red Star [90%] for her Bottled cherries and
a Green Star [83%] for her bottled pears.

September: - A Dressmaking course proposed to begin in January 1937.
1937: April: - A proposal was made by Mrs Hough that enquiries should
be made to see if the WI as a body would be able to erect lamps at church
gates as a Coronation Memorial.

July: - Mr Rick gave a cost of two electric lamps for the church gates. It was
decided that the WI could only afford one lamp.

November: - The estimate for the lamp was accepted.

1938: April: - The Roll Call “What | dislike about our village” was answered
by members.

The replies were as follows, bad sewage system, lack of houses for big
families, the refuse dump and dark streets.

October: - A whist Drive and dance was to be held in November the
proceeds were to go to start the Village Hall Fund.

1939: January: - A gift of 15cwt of coal donated by Mr Bailey was to be
distributed to the elderly of the village.

September: - A short meeting to discuss our future plans, due to war
breaking out, was held in the Men’s Institution. It was decide to hold meetings
at 2.15 to 4pm.

A Whist Drive and Dance to raise funds to send parcels out to the boys of
the village
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December: - Meetings now moved back to evenings.

1940: - It was decided that the Old Folks Treat should be a concert with
refreshments.

More wool was distributed for knitting for the troops. A number of letters were
read out from members of His Majesties Forces who had received parcels
from the W.I.

February: - 30 cwt of coal was ordered to be sent to the 30 old folk in the
village.

Four parcels were sent from the Comforts Fund to Norman Fryer, John
Naylor, Richard Hall and Charles Richards.

June: - A parcel from the Comfort Fund was sent to Edwin Thompson.
September: - Fund raising for a W.l. Ambulance Fund was discussed.
Meetings were again moved to afternoons. Three parcels were sent this
month to Jack Burgess, Frank Till and Mr Beacroft. The piano was sold for
£3.0.0 which was forwarded to the Spitfire Fund.

December: - It was decided to send each man in the Forces from Coddington
a 5/- Postal Order and a W.I. Christmas Card.

1941: February: - A party was held for the soldiers of the Searchlight Unit.
33 men attended including the Officers. Lieutenant Millar thanked the W.I.
on behalf of the men. A box of cakes was sent to the men left on site. Money
was raised to give each man a packet of cigarettes.

March: - Two parcels were sent to men in the Forces. One to Harold
Thompson who has joined the Air Force and the other to J Goodband, who
has joined the Royal Navy. Each parcel contained — 1 pair of socks, 1
handkerchief, 1 tablet of soap, 1 shaving brush, 1 Gibbs dentine, 1 writing
pad with envelopes and a 5/- Postal Order

May: - Mr Owen Taylor gave a demonstration of how to put out an incendiary
bomb using sandbags and a stirrup pump.

The President asked for Volunteers Hand Force to help local farmers with
their work.

W.I. ladies could obtain one and a half pounds of wool to knit for friends and
relatives in the Forces.

1942: - A change of meeting day was necessary as the Scouts now used
the National School on Tuesday evenings.

September: - It was discussed that the W.I should assist the cutting up and
preparation of food for the Land Girls at Coddington Moor. It was decided to
formulate a rota of members to undertake these duties.

October: - W.I. discussed the planning of the new houses for the village.
The main concerns were better sanitation, plenty of storage room, light and
airy rooms and playgrounds.

1943: February: - The Birthday Party was held on February 13th. The
children sat down to a very scrumptious tea and afterwards enjoyed games
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and competitions. Peggy Campion and Peter Johnson thanked the members
for their kindness in giving the children such a jolly party.

April: - A letter was read asking us to carry on the good work of jamming as
300,000 tons of jam was needed this year. This was agreed to do. A request
was made to the members to collect nettles and foxgloves as they were
important for medical purposes. This was agreed to.

August: - Mrs Lee of East Stoke, who went to the Institute Meeting in London
on behalf of her members and our W.I, reported how thrilled the ladies were
when the Queen came unexpectedly.

A doll donated by Mrs Winfield raised £2.11.8d for the Prisoners of War Fund.
December: - This was a busy month and £14.11.4d was raised for the
Forces, Mrs Hollingworth sent a very pretty brooch for fund raising for the
Village Hall Fund. 375Ibs of jam was made at Preservation Centre and 160
meat pies are distributed each week.

Mrs Daybell started to distribute Orange Juice and Cod Liver Oil, 30 bottles
a week to families.

1944: July: - A letter of sympathy was sent to Mrs Albert Thompson, whose
husband died from wounds whilst fighting in Normandy. The Garden Fete
was held to raise money for the Village Hall Fund and £135 was given. A
letter was received from Madame Dash thanking the ladies for the gifts sent
to the Women of France.

1945: February:- 91 children and 20 members attended the Birthday party

on 17t February.

March:- Quite a few articles were brought for Women of France. The
Preservation Centre will be open for any surplus fruit.

June: - Thank you letter from Madame Dash for the gifts sent to the Women
of France.

July: - £8.15s.3d was raised for Orphans of Europe. Mrs Hollingworth offered
to collect clothing etc. for Appeal for Children of Holland. The ladies were
asked to knit the wool they had in hand as fast as possible. 60 garments
knitted for Orphans of Europe. Parcels sent to the Help Holland Fund and
Women of France. Lady Sybil Argles will open the Garden Fete; Rosemary
Geeson will present the bouquet.

August: - The Garden Party raised £100. The first consignment of goods
was sent to Help for Holland.

1946: January : - The decision was taken to have the Birthday Party for
WI members alone this year. The competition was an article made from a
Flour sack. It was noted that 3 tons of Dandelion roots were needed for
medical purposes and Mrs Hough agreed to be responsible for the collecting.
February: - The roll call question was "What | have that my Grandmother
went without". The winner of the flour bag competition was Mrs Boswell 1st,
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Mrs Sharp 2nd, and Mrs Dutton 3rd. Mrs Sharp gained a Red Star 85% in
the County Flour Bag Competition. Christmas Gifts to go to Boys in the
Armed Forces.

July: - Whist Drive for Village Hall raised £3.13.10d.

September : - Good Entry for garden produce for Harvest Collection, Winner
Mrs Burgess, 2nd Mrs Margerrison, 3rd Mrs Thompson. Produce to go to St
Catherine's House.

October: - Whist Drive raised £8.1.1d for Hospital for Sick Children. Balance
from Preserving Fund to be divided between District Nursing Fund, £10 and
£11.18. 4d to Village Hall Funds.

It was recorded that 60 garments were knitted for Orphans of Europe, parcels
of garments and household goods were sent to Help Holland Fund and
Women of France. Parcel received from Assoc. of Australia. A draw was
made for the items the following ladies received; Dripping - Mrs Geeson,
Honey - Mrs Milnes, Tin of Milk - Mrs Simpson, Dried Fruit - Mrs F
Hollingworth, Tin of Meat - Miss Gomer, Jelly - Mrs Winfield. A second parcel
received from Assoc. of Australia, Honey - Mrs Woodhouse, Jam - Mrs
Bagguly, Dripping - Mrs Friend, Marmalade - Mrs H Walster, Dripping - Mrs
Coddington, tin of Milk - Mrs Nelson.

A visit to the Sugar Beet Factory to be arranged by Mrs J Hollingworth.
December: -The whist drive will support Aid to China, Merchant Navy and
School for the Blind.

Members were asked to bring cottons, wools, pins and needles to go to
Friends Relief Services.

1947: - This year the meetings were organised as they had in previous years,
there were fund raising events in support of the Village Hall Fund, interesting
speakers and the social half hour at the end of the meetings featured either
a sing song from the Twice 44 Song Book or a produced drama. Outings
were organised to Derbyshire and also to the Little Theatre Nottingham to
see "The Young Mr Barrington". The best darned sock was won by Mrs
Geeson.

Mrs Yeomans was presented with her prize as competition winner for 1947.
1948: - A parcel was received from Canada but there was no mention of
what it contained. Again a draw was made to share the gifts. Outings were
arranged to The Ideal Home Exhibition, Stratford upon Avon and Hunstanton.
A second parcel arrived from Canada.

Denman College is first mentioned and a whist drive was to be held and a
parcel costing 6d to be brought to meeting for selling and proceeds to go to
Denman College Fund.

The members decided that Christmas gifts of toys should be collected and
taken to Cottage House Balderton Children's Home.
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1949 to 1952: The secretary was instructed to fill in the Village Questionnaire
suggesting improvements should be made to Better Bus Service, Street
Lighting, School Lavatories and a stamp machine at the Post Office. Mrs H
Walster gave an account of her course at Denman College. Produce was
collected and sent to St Catherine's House. It was decided that members of
the Men's Institute and husbands be invited to the birthday party along with
two members from East Stoke and each of the town groups. Mrs Winfield
retired as president at the Birthday party and was given a pottery jug of
flowers. For quite a few years parties for children were held. During these
years the group did dramas, and entertainments for the last half of the
meetings.

Jane Hedge May 2011

CODDINGTON HISTORY
Group Speakers Evenings
Winter programme 2013

All the events are in the Village Hall, Main Street starting at
7:30pm. Everyone welcome, Members £1, non- members £2 -
includes refreshments. Enquiries - 708781.

SPEAKERS JANUARY 2013 TO DECEMBER 2013

Thursday 215t March 2013 — Peter Hammond —'Well, Well, Well'. The
story of Nottingham’s caves and wells, their uses and some of the finds
discovered in them.

Thursday 18t April 2013 — Graham Fortey — By Appointmen’. A talk
about the companies which supplied goods to the royal family with a
display and bric-a-brac.

Thursday 16t May 2013 — We hope to arrange a talk by someone from
the Farndon Archaeological Society about what they have found during
the A46 rebuilding scheme.

Thursday 19t September 2013 — Steven Gay — ‘Railways in a Yorkshire
Landscape’. lllustrated talk about the Settle and Carlisle Railway and the
Hull and Doncaster Railway. This talk is by a retired railwayman and is for
all, not just railway buffs.

Thursday 17t October 2013 — No booking yet.

Thursday 215t November 2013 — John Lower — ‘The Chesterfield Canal’,
its history, refurbishment and future plans.
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Village Hall

Notice of AGM - Thursday 30th May7:30pm

All Coddington residents welcome to attend.

After many years service for the village hall, James Bell has resigned
as Trustee so we now have a vacancy which will be filled with the other
Trustee elections at the AGM. If you are interested in helping at the
village hall either formally or informally then please contact the
Chairman Bernard Allen (703360) or the Secretary, Joan Rigby
coddingtonvillagehall@hotmail.co.uk

Other News

The music evening in November with Mazaika was hailed a great
success, not only did everyone thoroughly enjoy the talented duo but
we raised over £300 for village hall funds from the raffle and ticket
sales — don’t miss the April one! (see separate article)

We have instigated a regular monthly maintenance morning on the
first Monday of the month and in January many minor jobs carried out
including garden and boundary maintenance, gutter cleaning and the
addition of a towel dispenser in the kitchen.

Several further improvements to the hall are in various stages of
planning, some will happen sooner than others. We have successfully
gained grant funding to purchase a ballet barre for our two ballet/dance
classes to use. By the time you read this hopefully there will be a
name-board on the front of the building so that there is no doubt which
hall it is! We are also investigating the best method to provide
much-needed insulation for the halls where possible — a challenge in
these older buildings.

The next meetings of the committee are Tuesday, 5th March and
Thursday, 25th April, with Thursday 30th May being the AGM with the
committee meeting to follow.

The Village Hall Committee
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J Dart Cottage B & B K

Coddington

You will find a warm hospitality at Dart Cottage. Quality en-suite B
& B accommodation and the freshly cooked breakfast taken in The
Garden Room or if it is a warm sunny day could be had in the
garden listening to the birds.

. Colour TV
.Tea & Coffee Making Facilities
. Full English breakfast
. Happy to do Vegetarian or Continental if you prefer
. Strictly a Non Smoking establishment
. Unfortunately no pets allowed

If you have a family event coming up and cannot find room
for everyone our lovely Dart Cottage will be more than happy
to welcome your family/friends.

Give us a call if you are interest on 07889024589 or
01636 703305

dartcottage(@btinternet.com

A\ e

/ Piano, Clarinet and Saxophone Lessons

Experienced and friendly teacher offering music tuition to all
ages and abilities.

Follow the graded exam system or play for your own pleasure.
Training in musical theory and aural skills incorporated into
lessons.

Lois Thorpe BA(Hons)

01636 658 321
www.NewarkMusicLessons.co.uk
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Coddington Accounts

Don Melrose Association of Accountancy Technicians

Small business tax from £250
Personal tax from £50

Book-keeping/Computer Accounts/System Set
Up/Tax/VAT

For a no-obligation quote, please contact me:
www.coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

e-mail don@coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

Tel: 01636 640678

Owen Wilby ~ General Builder

2 Parklands Close, Coddington, Newark, NG24 2RE

e lLocal-Est25yrs e Alterations & Extensions
e Building Maintenance e Garden Walls & Patios
e Roofing Repairs e Drainage Repairs

No job too small. Free Quotes.

Call Owen on 07812 081303 or 01636 673068




eclipse hair
55 High St.
Saxilby

LNT 2HA N
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followus ¥ HE

eclipse are proud to now be working from fwo
beautifully appointed salons - Collingham & Saxilby.
Your local Collingham Salon is offering a range of
hair & beauty freatments . . .
hair styling - colouring - cutting - Hair Alchemy
NIOXIN fuller looking hair freatment
WELLA straightening - global keratin blow dry taming
Dermalogica face & body therapies - manicures
pedicures - waxing - massage - body wraps
Treat yourself fo Hair up for parties & events.
Our gift vouchers make perfect presents!
Visit our NEW website for full tfreatments &
monthly special offers!

Vie »ﬁf Me Meenn

ecllpse hair & beauty Sienna, TIGI
e ghd X
NIOXIN O-P-1
01 636 893999 dermalogica

www.eclipsehairandbeauty.co.uk

it come and play short mat
4 bowls...

You’ll find us at Coddington Community Centre
From 7pm — 9pm

£2.00 per session

Starting on October 26" 2012
Bowls provided

For further infofmation please call Angela 678 990 or

Reg 674748
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COLLINGHAM MEDICAL CENTRE

Drs De Gay, Terrill, Clarke & Amer

Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8.30am-7.00pm
Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am-5.00pm

For Appointments telephone: 01636 893956 8.15am — 5.00pm
For Prescriptions telephone: 01636 892210
8.30am - 12.30pm and 2.00 pm — 4.00 pm

Did you know that if you live in Coddington you can register
as a patient at Collingham Medical Centre.

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer:
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel
Advice, Minor Injuries and Minor Ops (including cryotherapy)

Our communication with patients relies on current information. If your
personal details change, including telephone numbers, please let the
practice know. Thank you.

Out of Hours Service is provided by CNCS Ltd when the surgery is
closed. This service can be accessed by dialling our General
Enquireies/Emergencies Number.

E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk
Collingham Medical Centre
High Street
Collingham
Newark NG23 7LB
General Enquiries/[Emergencies: 01636 892156
Fax: 01636 893391

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk




FRIENDS OF CODDINGTON COFE PRIMARY SCHOOL
We are very fortunate to have an active Parents and Teachers Association - we
know them as our 'Friends of Coddington School'. Meetings take place at The
Inn on the Green, Coddington.
The Friends play an important role in the school community and support many
act|V|t|es/events including

school discos

supporting each year group's Christmas Party and Christmas Gift

organising fundraising activities (e.g. Christmas cards, performance pho
tos, non-uniform days, Christmas Raffle, Easter Bingo and Summer fair
- to name but a few).

The money this forum has raised has contributed to
Football, Cross Country, Basket Ball and Netball Coddington School

team kits

play equipment in the playground areas
allweather surfacing

gifts for our children at Christmas

Sports Day team sashes

seating & whiteboard for outside classroom
scrabble boards for the 'Scrabble Club'
camera, arts & crafts materials.

During 2011 & 2012 the Friends have been fundraising to support a large item.
We are delighted to confirm that we are providing the funds (around £7,000) to
support the provision of new lighting and audio equipment when our main hall is
refurbished during 2013. We are already excited about how this will enhance the
experience for all when we share in the school activities of our children.
Summer Fair will be held on Saturday, 22 June 2013 between 2-4 pm.
Whilst there are around 20 active members, this is an open forum for all parents
and teachers to attend and additional members would be really welcome. We
meet 1-2 times each term. If meetings aren't your thing, then there are always
plenty of discos, fayres or parties to help at.

Thank you to all who continue to support the good work of the Friends and the
school.
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1ST CODDINGTON RAINBOWS.

Rainbows is on a Wednesday night, 5-6pm in term time. The girls are
aged 5-7years. The sessions are run by Nicola Rossin.

If you would like to make an enquiry about joining 1st coddington
rainbows please go to www.girlguiding.org.uk and click on the tab
titled 'parents' it gives you a link to 'join us'. You will be able to put your
child's details on this secure website. The details will then be sent to
the leader of the pack, who will get back to you if a place is available.
Coddington has a big waiting list so it's advisable to put your daughter
on the list from a young age of 2years old. If your daughter is older
you have also have the option to join other packs in and around
Newark of they have a place available first.

We will not be accepting calls on the rainbow phone or our personal
phones from now on.

We are desperate for people to become leaders and join in with our
fun sessions. We rely heavily on our fantastic parents who do a parent
rota. Without this our pack wouldnt be able to survive. If you would
like to join our team please send an email to the district commisioner
Jody Stevens.

Jodie.Stevens@hotmail.co.uk

CODDINGTON CHURCH BICYCLE RIDE

In September 2012, there was a Charity Bicycle Ride to raise
money for churches in the area including Coddington. Only two
people from our village took part, Mr and Mrs Peter Robinson, who
raised some £60 from sponsorship. Isn't it sad that in a village as
large as this, and with a church that is full to bursting at Christmas
and other festivals, and with a Church of England School, the
support for this event was so very poor?. Thank you Joyce and
Peter for your efforts and perhaps we can hope that a few more
residents might take part this year if they want to sustain the
Church, which is clearly valued and plays such an important part in
our community celebrations.

Mary Molloson.

55



01636 673689

Winter Services Winter Services

07951 140276

alanmrichardson@btinternet.com

Alan Richardson
01636 673689

prices you can afford.

e

K.

o]
“'Tl‘ﬁ | | -szh : E Maintenance Leaf Clearance

= \ 3 f g Fencing Guttering Clearing

Wearea :'\lcw;u'k based family company ' O Patio Cleaning Pruning
wha provide an all year round garden
service, Weare pleased 1o now offer M Snew Clearance Salt Spreading
arange of winter services at competitive . ) g S Hegiie

Would anyone be interested in forming
a gardening club in Coddington?

FOR TALKS, VISITS, TIPS, PLANT SWAPS, IDEAS etc

IF INTERESTED PLEASE CONTACT:

@s Linda Cox 01636 6723867, lindamarchcox1949@gmail.®
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OLD FORGE PHOTOGRAPHY
Photographers and more_ ..
Alongside photography, we offer a complete
photograph restoration service,
with the facilities to scan prints up to A3 size,
as well as slides and negatives. There is no need to
have faded memories: let Old Forge Photography
restore and reprint those treasured old photographs
for future generations.
With prints on canvas and a full framing service Old Forge

L | WL [ age. S0 w L ST
Photography offer a complete package. So whatever vo
photographic needs give us a call

E-Mail adrian@oldforgephotography.co.uk
Tel 07525726970

www. oldforgephotography.co uk

MC

Stding Sash Specialists

Renovation and replacement of sliding sash windows

Repairs and draught sealing of existing sash windows
including replacement of cords and ironmongery

Double glazed units fitted to existing sash windows

New windows to traditional detail and finish, constructed to the
latest Building Regulations insulation standard.

For advice and a written quotation please call 01636 674666
or visit our website www.mcrjoinery.co.uk
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Are you new to Coddington, if yes, did you know that you are

automatically part of Coddington Neighbour Hood Watch
scheme.

The one pound contribution is collected through your Council
Tax as part of the Village Precept. If you would like to
receive information about crimes in Coddington and
surrounding areas, then e-mail Frank Elliott and he will
add you to his list of contacts and keep you up to date
with the information as we received it from Neighbour
Hood Watch.

The Coddington Neighbourhood Watch is affiliated to the
Ringmaster scheme

This scheme enables information about any crime in the
village to be passed around using the email system

DO YOU HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS

DO YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT CRIMES IN AND
AROUND CODDINGTON

IF THE ANSWER IS YES. EMAIL TO FRANK ELLIOTT
(frankelliott1@hotmail.com) AND ASK TO BE PUT ON
THE EVER INCREASING CIRCULATION LIST

Any messages received from NHW or our PCSO Mike
Munro will automatically forwarded to you

PLEASE DON'T FORGET TO OBSERVE AND TAKE A
NOTE OF ANYTHING SUSPICIOUS,Car No.s etc and
report to any coordinator. It may be a small piece in a
very large jigsaw that is vital to solving a crime

NOW WE HAVE THE TECHNOLOGY TO CIRCULATE

INFORMATION FAST WHY NOT USE IT TO FIGHT
CRIME IN OUR VILLAGE
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

All the co-ordinators are listed below

PENSWICK CLOSE
Co-ordinator Wanted

NEWARK RD
Wendy Parrett Tel. 672687
Email chris@cptnewark.fsnet.co.uk

Sarah Parsons

Emailleeandsal@wallington14.freese
rve.co .uk

OLD HALL GARDENS

David e kTe 67 324
Email e .com

PARKLANDS CLOSE

Micheal Richardson

e mail
micheal@richardson898.fsnet.co.uk

Frank Elliott Tel. 01636 671424
e mail frankelliott1 @hotmail.com

VALLEY VIEW
Jackie Hart Tel. 672122
E-mail Address:

jackie13@sky.com

MORGANS CLOSE
Nancy Sleight Tel. 707686

THE GREEN
Co-ordiator wanted

CHAPEL LANE

Beryl Rimmer, Old Vicarage,

1 Chapel Lane

email beryl.rimmer@tiscali.co.uk

DROVE LANE (Village end)
Hilda Page Tel. 01636 704800
email bernard.hilda@talktalk.net

BEACONSFIELD DRIVE
Co-coordinator Wanted

LANCASTER RD
David Hedge
e mail davehedge@talktalk.net

VICARAGE COURT
Diana Jones Tel. 706266

STAPLEFORD LANE
Graham Collyer Tel 702912
Peter Brown Tel .707836

HENTON CLOSE
Alison Bedford

BRYANS CLOSE
Lisa Cobb Tel 605984
E mail lisa.cobb@nsdc.info

STIRLING DRIVE
Mr E Ross Tel 611647
E-mail ted.ross@btinternet.com

( NHW always welcomes )
new coordinators especially

if your area is not included in
the above list

For information on how to
become a coordinator
contact
Wendy Parrett on
01636 672687
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CODDINGTON TRUST FUND

Previously known as Coddington United Charity

Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit
of Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this
charity, and are always pleased to consider requests, in strictest
confidence, for financial help from Coddington residents of any
age group.

Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility
or with household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for
help with the cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can
apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
Trustees

Mr J Bartley Mrs P Bartley (Chairman)
Mr M Clark Mrs olloson Mrs G Southgate
Mr M Bache

CoddingtonTrust Fund
have arranged with
Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at
Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give FREE confidential advice
on
Welfare Benefits Housing
Neighbour Problems Local Issues
Consumer Issues Debts

If you are over 60, John can visit you in your own home if
preferred.
To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on
893241 on a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between
9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman
of Coddington Trust Fund on 703512
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The Churchfitters

in Concert — Live at the Village Hall - again!

Saturday 20t April 2012
7:30pm

The Village Hall is again welcoming Village Ventures — the rural and
community touring scheme for Nottinghamshire featuring high
quality professional dance, drama and music from the best in
national and international touring companies and performers. We
are most fortunate to get this popular band back again — when they
came in February 2011 we had a full house and had to turn people
away — we have already sold a lot of tickets.

This Internationally renowned group was formed in 1978 and have
taken UK audiences by storm with their unique and energetic
performances.

Four dynamic personalities present a fast paced infectious show
uniting rhythms of rock, pop and jazz with the universal appeal of
traditional music, featuring outstanding vocals and an astonishing
array of instruments including fiddle, double bass, bouzouki, flute,
saxophone, guitar, banjo, dulcimer, whistle and mandolin.

A large dose of humour, a measure of eccentricity and an abiding
sense of fun, complete the band’s recipe for truly entertaining
performances.

Doors open 7pm. Tea and coffee will be available at the interval, or
bring something stronger if you wish.

Tickets £10 purchased in advance, or £11 on the night. Available from
Bernard Allen (703360) Irene Bell (674574) and Isobel Turner (708781)
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12 CODDINGTON GUIDES

The girls have been working hard this term G'rlg“'d'"g
on their interest badges and Go For lts. '
We've also made chocolate finger
sparklers, ice cream in a bag and Pudsey Bear biscuits. We held a
joint Christmas party with 1st Coddington Brownies, played many
games and had some lovely food. In January, we've had some new
Guides join us from Brownies, a big welcome to them.

Some of the girls will be going to Elton in February to join girls from
1st Farndon Guides in the holiday house there. We are also taking 6
girls to Poacher 2013, a big international camp in the summer
based at Lincolnshire showground. That's 7 nights in a tent!

We would like to say a big thank you to all who continue to support
the unit!

Jodie, Sarah, Carrie and Lorraine

1st Coddington Guides

s, i the (eadh
aqr=

CLINTON MOTORS

Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles
M.O.T TESTING STATION

£10 ofr

Bridgeholme
Coddington Rd ° your M.O.T.

Balderton On production of
this Advert

Newark RENAULT This offer valid

Notts fidge .
alist tii DECEMBER
NG24 3NB RpRagiat. oaIbne

Tel 01636 605194 Mobile 07976 625558




THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED IN
JUNE COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME HAVE YOUR
CONTRIBUTIONS BY MONDAY 6TH MAY AT THE LATEST
IF ANY PARISHIONER WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE AN
ARTICLE OF LOCAL INTEREST FOR INCLUSION IN THE
CODDINGTON VILLAGE NEWS WOULD YOU PLEASE
CONTACT ME
NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or
views expressed in this newsletter

Frank Elliott (Editor) Tel.671424 or

emailfrankelliottl @hotmail.com

LOCAL COUNCILLORS and MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Our local District Councillor Mrs Maureen Dobson

Our local County Councillor is Mr Vincent Dobson

Both Mr and Mrs Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267

Our local Member of Parliament is Mr Patrick Mercer
Mr Mercer can be contacted on 01636 612837

Newark Division
2tJohn 01636 706 464

Come and join our CALL Join our Badgers,
Youth Teams in TODAY

Newark Division

Cadets or Young

adult division.

If you are between 5 and 18 years old, why not

come along and find out what our youth

sections have to offer YOU!




The Inn on the Green

Main Street, Coddington, Newark. NG24 2PS
01636 676 800
www.iogcoddington.co.uk

Open 7 days a week — Food served all day.

Fantastic Food and a warm reception. Freshly prepared meals at a
competitive price and a range of cask ales.

Mondays — Curry Night 6.00pm until 10.00pm £6.50
Thursdays — Steak Night 6.00pm until 9.00pm

Sunday Carvery — Served all day from 12.00 noon until 8.00pm
£7.95

.Coming soon lItalian Night — Freshly prepared pizza and pasta to
Eat In or Take Away!

Events to Look Out For:
Saturday 6% April — Cocktail Night!

Saturday 15t June — Celebrating 60 years of the Queen’s Coro-
nation. Hog Roast!

A great venue for any occasion! Call now to make a reservation or
alternatively just call in.
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